
Matthew Kaufman
PO Box 623

Hartsdale, NY 10530

Dear Governor Haley

I am a school teacher working with kids at risk in a special
literacy program in the Bronx, New York.

As part of my program, I am constantly challenged to find
new ways to ways to challenge my students. To do so I have been
giving my students autographed card from various celebrities and
sports personalities from my personal collection.

Sadly, I am beginning to run extremely low.

Would you please be so kind enough to take time from your
extremely busy scheduled to autograph these card (on the front)
for me to give to a special and deserving student.

I have enclosed a stamped addressed envelope for easreturn.

Thank you so very much.

Matthew Kaufman


